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From the Leader of the Council

Our ref :  JC/GB

Anna Soubry

Broxtowe Constituency Office

Barton House

61 High Road

Chilwell

Nottingham

NG94AJ

5 September 2013

Dear Anna, 

Lower Road/Fletcher Road, Beeston, Nottingham. 

Thank you for your letter dated 23rd August concerning the above, which raised further points from residents of Lower Road and Fletcher Road which were not covered in our meeting of 14th August and subsequent correspondence.  

My comments below provide a response to the further points as set out in your letter:

Compulsory Purchase Orders – As stated in Chris Deas’ recent letter to you, contact has been made with the affected residents, and we have agreed to support discussions with potential lenders, who I understand have now agreed to set down their concerns in more detail. We have prioritised the confirmation of the extent of permanent land take and will pursue the legal process to conclude the land transfer as quickly as we can.  

Out of hours support during tram works – The local environment in which works are taking place dictates that the majority of works take place during the daytime, and hence the Tram Hotline telephone service has dedicated staffing during the day. At other times, there is an emergency number available which is linked to a senior member of staff at the contractor who is on call. Whilst I understand there has been an occasional issue with this arrangement, I am not aware of any significant problems arising from this set up. 

Communications – The initial version of the fortnightly newsletter you refer to has been well received by residents. It is intended that this regular document, together with direct face to face communication, should provide the very detailed local information, such as restricted parking, that the residents are seeking. 

Quality – There is a formal handover process which needs to be completed before Lower Road and Fletcher Road are formally returned to the Highway Authority (HA), and this will only be completed when the HA are satisfied with the construction that has taken place, and that any identified defects have been rectified. Tram services cannot start until this handover process has been completed, and 

under the terms of the contract, any delay to starting services would have a significant impact on the Concessionaire.       

Albert Road – There is a short track off Albert Road which already provides access to a number of garages that belong to properties on Lower Road. Due to the narrowness of the track it is very unlikely 

that any significant additional parking could be provided along this track, and as such there would be limited additional benefit in any upgrade of the track. In terms of upgrading the track for existing users as a gesture of goodwill, this is something I can raise with Taylor Woodrow Alstom.  

I hope these responses are helpful and I would be happy to discuss them further and the suggestion of a site visit. with you at our forthcoming meeting if that would help. 
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Yours sincerely, 
Councillor Jon Collins

Leader – Nottingham City Council
cc Cllr Jane Urquhart

     Cllr Alan Rhodes 

     Cllr Milan Radulovic

     Chris Deas – NET Project Director 














